
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
We are a Reconciling Congregation! 

 
Connecting with others through Mission, Music and Ministry! 

 
REMINDER: 
We have 4 hearing-enhancing devices that can be used for those that need them.  Please ask in the sound booth 
for help with these. 
 
The parlor is open to hear the worship service every Sunday. 
 
There are large print bulletins, hymnals and supplements in the back of the sanctuary on the table.   You are 
welcome to use them during the service and then return the hymnals to the table after the service. 
 

 

TENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
 
July 28, 2024  10:00 a.m. 

 
GATHERING 

 
PRELUDE  Are Ye Able / Reverie Debussy   
 
INTROIT This Is My Father’s World Franklin Sheppard 
 Becky Netherland, Stephanie Yonkers, vocalists  
 
WELCOME    
 
*PEACE 
Leader: May the peace of the Holy Spirit be with you. 
People: And also with you. 
 
*OPENING PRAYER (unison) 

 Spirit of holiness and life, be within our community as we worship this morning.  
Search within each of us for the sighs too deep for words and make them articulate so that 
we may share our hopes and fears and bring out of our silence life-changing prayers for 
ourselves and, in intercession, for all precious, groaning creation.  Amen.  

 
 
 
 
 



*HYMN  Amazing Grace (My Chains Are Gone) 3104 (small green book) 
 
TIME FOR YOUNG CHRISTIANS  Beth Peterson   

(sung as the children come forward) 

Response  Hallelujah!  Praise Ye the Lord!  
 Hallelu, hallelu, hallelu 
 Hallelujah, praise ye the Lord 
 Hallelu, hallelu, hallelu 
 Hallelujah, praise ye the Lord 
 
 Refrain: Praise ye the Lord, Hallelujah 

(Children Preschool through K will go to Room 10c for childcare.) 

 
PROCLAMATION OF THE WORD 

 
OLD TESTAMENT Psalm 145:10-18   (Pew Bible p. 979) 
 
MUSIC You Are Mine Haas/Hayes 
  
NEW TESTAMENT Ephesians 3:14-21     (Pew Bible p. 1820) 
 
*GOSPEL John 6:1-21     (Pew Bible p. 1655) 
Leader: The word of God for the people of God. 
People: Thanks be to God. 
 
*HYMN  I Need Thee Every Hour 397 (large blue book) 
 
SERMON                   Wide, Long, High, Deep  Revs. Laura and Brad Underwood 
 

RESPONSE TO THE WORD 
 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 
Prayer cards are available in the pews.  If you have a special prayer request,  

please write it on the card and place it in the offering baskets at the exits. 

The Lord’s Prayer (unison) 

 Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name, thy kingdom come, thy will be done on 
earth as it is in heaven.  Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who 
trespass against us.  And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil, for thine is the kingdom, and the 
power and the glory forever.  Amen. 

 
SENDING FORTH 

  
*HYMN  Go to the World 3158 (small green book) 
 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
Report of the recent Annual Conference  Scott Daniels, Linda Duback 
 
 



OFFERING OUR THANKS AND OURSELVES 
All loose coins and singles in the offering plates will go to  

Howard Brown Health and Broadway Youth Center. 
 
BENEDICTION  
 
POSTLUDE Go Rest High On That Mountain Vince Gill               
 
*congregation is invited to stand if it is comfortable to do so 

 
USHER:  Chris Walters 
 

Pastor Eun-Hye will be on a one month sabbatical from July 1 - July 31. 
If you have prayer requests or any needs, please call the church office (847-729-1015) 

or Doris Stengl at home when the office is closed (847-729-7324). 
 

Everyone is invited to join us for fellowship provided by Chris and Tim Walters and Pastor Eun-Hye, 
in celebration of Tim’s birthday. 

 
Following the loving example of Jesus Christ, we affirm the inherent worth and dignity of every person as a 

beloved child of God.  We welcome into the life and ministry of Glenview United Methodist Church all persons of 
every age, ability, race, gender identity, ethnicity, nationality, marital status, sexual orientation, family 

configuration, or socioeconomic or employment status. 
 

 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
 
CONTACTLESS DONATIONS 

Use your smartphone camera or QR reader app to quickly and safely make your donation to 
GUMC.  With one quick scan, you can send in a one-time donation or schedule recurring 
donations.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 

 

 
SUNDAY COFFEE FELLOWSHIP 
If you would like to provide treats and juice after worship on a Sunday, please call the church office or sign up on 
the “Coffee Fellowship” chart in the social hall and schedule a Sunday.  The coffee will be made, and the tables 
will be out in the social hall.  Fellowship helps us to know one another better, make connections. 
 
COLLECTION OF SCHOOL SUPPLIES FOR OLIVET UMC 
You may bring your donations of school supplies to the church through Sunday, August 18th!   Please put that on 
your calendar and begin picking up some school supplies as you do your shopping (standard CPS list).  In addition, 
the traditional “Undie Sunday” event will also be held at same time as school supplies.  You may also bring 
donations of new socks and underwear (underpants, boxers, undershirts, bras).  For more info about the supplies, 
or if you want to learn about being one of the helpers at Olivet’s Back to School Block Party, contact Diana Berger 
(773-640-7812; palilaberger@sbcglobal.net). 
 
FOR MIDWEST MISSION DISTRIBUTION CENTER 
Current Needs - Disaster Relief Supplies:  5 gallon buckets with lids, 32-64 oz. bottles of liquid laundry detergent, 
16-40 oz. bottles of liquid concentrate household cleaner, 16-34 oz. bottles of liquid dish soap, scrub brushes, 
heavy-duty trash bags (33-45 gallon sizes), kitchen gloves, work gloves.  Sizes are important as they must all fit in a 
5 gal. bucket.  Your donations of one or several items are most appreciated.  Put in collection bins marked MMDC. 



LOOSE COINS AND SINGLES IN THE OFFERING PLATES WILL GO TO HOWARD BROWN HEALTH AND BROADWAY 
YOUTH CENTER. 
Rooted in LGBTQ+ health care, Howard Brown Health offers primary care, behavioral health and social services at 
10 clinics across the city, regardless of people’s ability to pay.  Broadway Youth Center is a safe haven for LGBTQ+ 
youth and young people experiencing homelessness or housing instability, offering integrated healthcare and 
social services to anyone ages 12 to 24 regardless of ability to pay.  If you choose to give more, please write on 
your check’s memo line Howard Brown.  You can also click the QR Code and choose the “Loose Coins” tab. 
 
ALTAR FLOWERS 
We invite the congregation to commemorate a special occasion, such as a birthday, anniversary or a child's special 
achievement by hosting the altar flowers on Sunday. On your flower Sunday, a note commemorating your event 
will be published in the Sunday Bulletin. Of course, "To the Glory of God" is always a good choice too. There is a 
small fee of $50 for the flowers and you may take them home to enjoy following the service. Call the church office 
to reserve your Sunday or sign up on the Altar Flower Chart in the social hall. 
 
SEWERS, KNITTERS, CROCHETERS 
If you are interested in making handmade items for Midwest Mission to send around the world and around the 
corner, visit midwestmission.org/patterns or contact Ethel Doyle at 847-975-0361 and she’ll get the patterns for 
you. 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO SHOP AND DONATE TO THE FOOD PANTRIES - THEIR NEEDS ARE ONGOING! 
 

UPPER ROOM  
for July/August (both regular and large print) is available on the literature rack in the narthex and on the rack by 
the church office. 
 
THIS WEEK: July 28 - August 4, 2024 
Today: 11 am Fellowship 
 11 am H.S. Confirmation, room 10 
  
Next Sunday:                
 10 am Worship with Rev. Eun-Hye back, Communion and Childcare 
 11 am Fellowship 
 11 am H.S. Confirmation, room 10 
 
STAFF: 
Rev. Dr. Eun-Hye Choi, Senior Pastor, email:  echoi@glenviewumc.org 
Cindy Applebee, Director of Music, email: capplebee@glenviewumc.org 
Beth and Greg Peterson, Directors of Children, Family and Youth Ministries, email: petersons@glenviewumc.org 
Susanne Rudolph and Robin Woitesek, Sunday school, email: sundayschool@glenviewumc.org 
Michel Agriopoulos, Facilities Manager, email:  m.agriopoulos@comcast.net 
Joanne Richter, Lay Leader 
Doris Stengl, Administrative Assistant, email:  office@glenviewumc.org 
Janet Ferrone, Director of Communications, email:  jferrone@glenviewumc.org 
Office, email:  office@glenviewumc.org - 847-729-1015 - Office Hours:  Mon - Thurs 10 am - 2 pm 
 

Glenview United Methodist Church, 727 Harlem Avenue • Glenview, IL  60025-4278 
847-729-1015• www.glenviewumc.org   

http://www.glenviewumc.org/

